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Our Principles 
 
We, the member 
congregations of the 
Unitarian Universal-
ist Association,    
covenant to affirm 
and promote: 
 
* The inherent worth 

and dignity of  
   every person; 
 
* Justice, equity, 

and compassion in 
human relations; 

 
* Acceptance of  

one another and  
encouragement of 
spiritual growth in 
our congregations; 

 
* A free and         

responsible search 
for truth and 
meaning; 

 
* The right of  

conscience and 
the use of the  
democratic  
process within our 
congregations and 
in society at large; 

 
* The goal of world 

community with 
peace, liberty, and 
justice for all; 

 
* Respect for the 

interdependent 
web of all          
existence of which 
we are a part. 

 

Trusting Change: Gratitude 
November Worship Services                   

Sundays at 10 am in our Sanctuary                                                
(masking opƟonal) and on Zoom                                  

 hƩps://zoom.us/my/cvuusservice/                                                                                  
Stay for Social Hour in Fellowship Hall 

 

Nov 6—Religion in the Age of Science at 
the Hospital—Rev. Barnaby considers Por-
ter Hospital is a holy place, where the 
thresholds of life and death are interwo-
ven every day. Assisted by Becky Strum with our Choir and the 
House Band. We’ll share our offering with Soul Fire Farm for this 
month. Set clocks back one hour. 
 

Nov  13—Religion in the Age of Science at the Polls and on the 
Road—Rev. Barnaby talks about what voƟng and the intersecƟon 
of Rt. 116 and 17 just south of Starksboro have in common. Assist-
ed by Esther CharlesƟn. 
 

Nov  20—Quantum Mechanics and the Invisible 8th Principle -- 
Rev. Barnaby explores black holes and Black Wholes. Can a physics 
phenomenon he doesn't pretend to fully grasp help us untangle 
the challenges of dismantling racism? Assisted by Karl Lindholm 
and honoring Transgender Day of Remembrance. 
 

Nov 27—EssenƟal Skills for Our Times #2 - Decentering—Rev. 
Barnaby leads us through the second in his series on tools we 
need to thrive in this year of transiƟon. Assisted by Abi Sessions. 
 

Radical Love Giveaway 6th Edition Underway! 
CVUUS Open Mic Night Nov 12. More inside! 



    CVUUS  Nov Newsletter              Page 2  of  14 

 

 

Minister’s Letter 
As we move through my 11th year as your 
minister, I remain convinced that Addison 
County and the world beyond need our    
congregaƟon to thrive. But what a challenge! We 
live in a society constantly pushing and pulling us 
away from congregaƟonal life. 

 

        As one congregant I haven't seen in worship in a long Ɵme 
told me, “I won't say I'm not coming back. I am not 'not coming 
back.' But I don't know when it will be possible for us.” 
 

        I don't second-guess the choices of congregants who say 
things like this to me. I'm not walking in their shoes. But I miss 
them. And I wonder how we will thrive without them. I take 
some comfort in the pre-Covid advice of Rev. Lynn Ungar, shared 
during 2019 in Quest, the monthly newsleƩer of the UU Church 
of the Larger Fellowship, She said, “When we start with wonder-
ing, we are never wrong.” 
 

        Hmm, so let's say the quesƟon is, “How will CVUUS serve 
aging Baby Boomers while aƩracƟng many more families?” We 
have to wonder. Boomers like me faced plenty of upheaval and 
social conflict as we began raising our families. But I believe we 
also had more reason to be hopeful about the future. SƟll, I     
retain my faith that if we wonder together about this quesƟon, 
we'll end up with abundant ideas to explore. 
 

      Here's something else I wonder about. We UU's imagine the Beloved Community we seek 
as joyful and happy. It also invites us into awe and reverence for what we find in Nature,      
including human nature at its best. But I wonder how to square that with our call to struggle 
against the injusƟces, ugliness, and environmental threats around us. I don't have the answer. 
The best I can say about this predicament is that it seems to guarantee us choices that maƩer. 
 

      With all this in mind (and heart), I pray the spirit of wonder protects us from the arrogance 
of dogmaƟc claims and lazy answers. I pray it leads us away from the slippery slopes of hatred 
and inflexibility. May it hold us as a powerful spiritual form of gravity, reliably drawing our 
aƩenƟon to the many forms of Life-giving Love we may pracƟce.      Blessed be, Rev. Barnaby      
 
 

Button Up for Winter! 
Are you a member of 
CVUUS who qualifies for 
state or federal low-income 
programs, or do you know 
of a neighbor who does? 
You might be able to get up 
to 10 free custom-built 
window insulaƟon inserts 
through a program run by a 
charity called Window 
Dressers. For more infor-
maƟon, go here. You can 
also email the Rotary Club 
of Middlebury here or con-
tact John Barstow, our liai-
son to this program at 
jbbarstow@gmail.com.  
Build kits for others Nov 9-
14 at Midd Rec Center. 
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Welcome to CVUUS! 
Visit us at cvuus.org, FB CVUUSVT, or email 

office@cvuus.org to follow us.  
 

Arrange access  
to our spaces 

Refer people to how to ar-
range for our spaces here. 
They are well-venƟlated and feature wifi access 
(1BamaDiva!) and gender inclusive bath-
rooms. We  adjust the permiƩed aƩendance 
level and masking requirements depending on 
COVID  condiƟons so ask the Office when you 
schedule.  Watch our online calendar for when 
we are scheduled and when we are available 
for your small groups or events.  
 

Honoring Indigenous People CVUUS 
worship opens with a ringing of the bell and 
saying: "We recognize that CVUUS gathers on 
the land of the Western Abenaki people. We re-
spect their spiritual relaƟonship to the land. We 
hope to learn from them how we can live to-
gether in peace and jusƟce."  See cvuus.org/
news/honoring-indigenous-people.  

THANKSGIVING: Support the Vermont 
Abenaki community. Here's a useful arƟcle: 9 
Ways to Decolonize and Honor NaƟve Peoples 
on Thanksgiving - culturalsurvival.org  and a 
powerful very short video from Teen Vogue. 

CVUUS Race In  
America Book Group  

conƟnues with  
Woke Racism  

 

Acclaimed linguist and award
-winning writer John McWhorter argues that 

an illiberal neoracism, disguised as 
anƟracism, is hurƟng Black commu-
niƟes and weakening the American 
social fabric.  Our first session gen-
erated a lot of discussion, shared 
experiences of “vicƟmness” and 
generated soul-searching quesƟons 
for self-exploraƟon.  
 

Join us for our next session, Wed. Nov 9 at 7 
pm in the Ann Ross Fellowship Hall. Zoom 
opƟon available.   
 

Even if you didn’t join us for the first session, 
you’re welcomed at our second session 
where we’ll discuss chapters 3 and 4.   If you 
will be joining us for the first Ɵme on Nov 
9th, please make sure to contact Jean  
Terwilliger, jtwigvt@gmail.com or Mike 
Greenwood at mike802vt@comcast.net for 
links to addiƟonal readings.  Hard copies are 
available upon request. Our final session is 
Wed. Dec 14th. 

What Are Your Pronouns?  
Celebrate gender idenƟty by designaƟng 
your pronouns on your name tag. Can’t find 
yours? NoƟfy the Office, an usher, greeter or 
Ginny Ashenfelter. Check the Welcome Table 
basket in our lobby for collected and blank 
ones. Contact Poppy Rees about CVUUS   
Our Whole Lives (OWL) which helps youth 
explore their sexual idenƟty.  
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RELIGIOUS EXPLORATION  8th Annual Ornaments by Kids! 

 

For the past 7 years, CVUUS kids have made and sold holiday ornaments as a fundraiser for 
the "Guest at Your Table" program which helps support human rights iniƟaƟves around the 
world. This year’s theme is Hope, Courage, AcƟon – a reminder that our BELIEFS are not 
enough…we need to TAKE ACTION. 
 

Nov 13 is our RE ornament-making day! UnƟl then, enjoy CVUUS Ornaments Since 2014… 

 
2014                     2015 angels……….and…??? No idea. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

2016 We did the Harry PoƩer UU curriculum this year!   2017 hand reindeer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2018 honored refugees       2019 All 7 UU Principles!                Selling them aŌer worship 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2020  COVID did not stop us                                2021 8th UU Principle 
from making ornaments! 
We delivered materials and       WHAT WILL WE MAKE THIS YEAR? 
direcƟons to every RE family.      FIND OUT NOVEMBER 13… 
They dropped completed 
ornaments off in a bin outside.              ~ Love, Poppy, your Dir. of RE 
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CVUUS RADICAL LOVE  
GIVEAWAY 6th Edition 

 

CVUUS’s unique variaƟon on the 
tradiƟonal Fall AucƟon 

Describe the event, giŌ, lessons, 
or other experience you are will-

ing to raffle off for delivery with-
in the next year online here.  

Make your financial donaƟon 
to support this event online 
here. That generosity is how 

we make the Decem-
ber Giveaway free to 

everyone in the              
Directory and the    

winning odds equal for 
all parƟcipants, regard-

less of wealth.                   
We recommend donaƟng the equivalent      

of 5 percent of your annual pledge,           
however large or small the amount is.  

We’ll distribute free-raffle prizes at a special lunch following worship on 
Sunday December 11th at 11:15 am in Fellowship Hall. Save the date! 

For the Radical Love back story of this effort to combat classism while 
supporƟng fellowship and fundraising, read more at cvuus.org here.  

Child care, 
Game nights 

Gardening  
or tech help 

OuƟngs,  
hikes,  

museum 
 visits 

CraŌ ParƟes 

Garden  
bounty  
sharing 

Baked 
goods 
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        Social AcƟon Updates 

November “Share the Plate” Donee  
 

Soul Fire Farm is an Afro-Indigenous cen-
tered community farm  in Petersburg NY 
commiƩed to uprooƟng racism and seed-
ing sovereignty in the food system. We 
raise and distribute life-giving food as a 
means to end food apartheid. With deep 
reverence for the land and wisdom of our ancestors, we work to reclaim our collecƟve right 
to belong to the earth and to have agency in the food system. We bring diverse communi-
Ɵes together on this healing land to share skills on sustainable agriculture, natural building, 
spiritual acƟvism, health, and environmental jusƟce. We are training the next generaƟon of 
acƟvist-farmers and strengthening the movements for food sovereignty and community 
self-determinaƟon. For more, ask Ash Hickey or visit soulfirefarm.org 
 

Thank you for your conƟnued support of DonaƟons Ministry. Thanks to all who gave to  
our October donee The Brigid Alliance supporƟng reproducƟve rights. Track how much we 

contributed to them and others at cvuus.org/jusƟce/sharing-donaƟon-plate/ 
 

Donate items to Neat Repeats, Buy Again Alley,  JuneBug,   
WomenSafe,  HOPE and Addison Allies! Let them know you are   
 donaƟng on behalf of CVUUS. Look for the cart in our lobby. 

 

Volunteer & Know You Make a Difference with Your CVUUS Teams 
 

Meals on Wheels provides more than just a meal. Delivery is typically  9:30 to 11:30 am, 
week days.  Volunteer for a day or to be an occasional subsƟtute driver. CVUUS has a 
longstanding team on Mondays coordinated by Mary Conlon. Contact her.  
 

Charter House Dinner Prep Team  We make dinner for residents (25-
35) every SECOND Monday of month.  In addiƟon, we provide baked goods 
(300 cookies) for Community Dinner on FOURTH Friday of month. We look 
for 6 bakers to make 50 items each. See Alan Moore. Sign up here.  

 

Tri-Valley Transit (TVT) seeks volunteer drivers for the Addison County 
Dial-A-Ride service. Many county residents, including elderly, disabled and 
low-income neighbors, need transportaƟon to access healthcare, food and 
criƟcal services. Volunteer drivers use their own car, with mileage reimburse-

ment provided at the government rate.   As a volunteer, you tell TVT how frequently you 
would like to drive, and who you are comfortable transporƟng. If interested, call 388-2287 
or e-mail  abuxton@trivalleytransit.org.  See Barbara Merz or Dorothy Mammen for more. 
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 The Ministry for the Future Book Club   
Tues. Nov 29, 7 pm, Fellowship Hall 

 

Climate Economy AcƟon Center of Addison County and CVUUS Green 
Team invite you to discuss Kim Stanley Robinson's acclaimed novel  The 
Ministry for the Future" which was described as "masterly" by the New Yorker and of which 
Bill McKibben wrote, "One hopes that this book is read widely". Our conversaƟon will be facili-
tated by John Elder, emeritus professor of English and Environmental Studies at Middlebury 
College. In order to allow Ɵme for interested folks to read this substanƟal novel, please let Ste-
ve Maier or Mike Roy know if you are interested in coming and also if you would like to be in-
cluded in a bulk-order for copies of the 
book through the Vermont Book Shop.  
 

Pictured right: Last month’s Environmental 
JusƟce panelist Keisha Ram discussed how 
state and local organizaƟons are making 
Vermont’s Environmental JusƟce Law a 
priority. S.148, “An act relaƟng to environ-
mental jusƟce in Vermont,” was signed in-
to law on May 31, 2022. Earlier in the 
month CVUUS hosted CEAC to collect in-
put on its regional climate acƟon plan. 

Affordable Housing ConversaƟon   
Mon. Nov 28, 7 pm, Ann Ross Fellowship Hall & Zoom 

 

“Housing is absolutely essenƟal to human flourishing.    
Without stable shelter, it all falls apart.”    

MaƩhew Desmond, author of Evicted:  Poverty and Profit in the American City 
 

Please join us as we begin a conversaƟon on what can we at CVUUS  can do to help address 
the criƟcal need for affordable housing in Addison County.   We will brainstorm ideas, develop 
some acƟon steps and reconvene at a mutually agreeable Ɵme. The proposal for this conver-
saƟon arose from the parƟcipants of the Caste (author Isabel Wilkerson) book group.  We 
wondered about appropriaƟons and what could we do and in our brainstorming housing was 
menƟoned and how we took 2 rentals off the market when we repurposed the Fenn House 
for religious exploraƟon and offices.  As Tom Morgan said at that meeƟng maybe this is our 
way of addressing reparaƟon. Light refreshments will be served. Please 
RSVP to Mike at mike802vt@comcast.net Organizers:  ScoƩ Barkdoll, Tom 
Morgan, Jean Terwilliger, Mike Greenwood and 9 other members of Caste 
book group. 
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Explore Small Ministry Groups:                   
A Different Way to Do Church                          

Small Ministry Groups deepen and broad-
en  personal spiritual growth. A group usually 
consists of 8-10 members who meet monthly. 
Each meeƟng is  focused on a spiritual or reli-
gious topic. To join or form a group, contact 
Doug Richards (drichard@keuka.edu or 802-
989-9387). Or join one of our affinity groups. 

Writers Group meets the second 
Monday of the month at 7 pm on 
cvuus zoom.   All welcome. Contact 

Bobbi Loney at  to be added to list.  
 

UU Cingles gathers for those aged 60+ to 
provide company and conversaƟon. Meets 
every other Saturday at 1 pm oŌen at a coffee 
shop (Stone Mill PaƟo near Lost Monarch). 
Watch the Blast. For more, call or email Monty  
Montgomery, Revell Allen or Marjorie Carson. 

 

Green Sanctuary Ministry   
welcomes new members to join in 
its mission to engage in an ambi-
Ɵous Environmental and Climate 

JusƟce movement that seeks to live fully our 
seventh principle and achieve our vision of a 
viable and just world for all. Watch the Blast 
for upcoming events. Contact Elizabeth Golden 
(802-598-2388).  Track our efforts here.  

 
 

CVUUS Sangha & Meditation  
You’re warmly invited to join us  
Sunday evenings at 5 pm (earlier!)

when Dinah Smith gives guided meditaƟons 
aimed at those who are new to this or already 
have a pracƟce. Zoom link here 

 
 Music & Choir 

 

Choir rehearses 
on Thursdays at 
5:45 pm (and 9 
am before worship on Sundays when 
they are singing).  Contact Music Direc-
tor Ronnie Romano at  
music@cvuus.org or 201-388-4038 to 
be added to his list. Look for email from 
choir@cvuus.org.  Ask him or Carol 
Harden about joining Music Ministry to 
plan wider events or if you have a  

musical instrument you 
would like to play for 
worship. 

 

CVUUS Open-Mic Night 
Sat. Nov 12, 7–9 pm, Fellowship Hall 

 

Form a trio – play or sing solo– play or 
sing your favorite tune or a new one 
that’s ready to share with a friendly au-
dience.  Or aƩend and bring a friend to 
enjoy the performances and light re-
freshments – Open Mic Night needs an 
audience, too. Performers of all ages 
can sign up in Fellowship Hall during 
Sunday social hours or by email at    
music@cvuus.org. As a special bonus, if 
you’d like piano accompaniment, bring 
your sheet music and House Pianist 
Ronnie Romano will accompany you. 
The Music Ministry is happy to be able 
to host music-sharing gatherings again. 
This will not be the last one!  
 

Holiday Sing-Along 
Tues. Dec. 20, 6:30 pm, Sanctuary  

Led by Ana Guigi and Ronnie Romano. 
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FROM  YOUR CVUUS 
BOARD 2022-2023 

 The fall foliage is gorgeous 
and a reminder to me that Ɵme 
does fly.  This also means the     
remaining year of Rev. Barnaby’s 
tenure with CVUUS is going to 
pass quickly, too.  As was                
referenced in previous news-
leƩers, the theme for this year is 
CELEBRATION.  We want to           

celebrate and honor Rev. Barnaby’s Ɵme at CVUUS and celebrate and honor CVUUS from its 
incepƟon through now.  This is an important and necessary part of the process for any  
congregaƟon that goes through a ministerial change.  We must first review and celebrate who 
we were and are before we can assess who we want to become.  Assessing who we want to 
become will be done via the interim ministerial process.  Then we can be beƩer prepared to 
select a seƩled minister to help lead us towards our goals as a congregaƟon.   
 

 As a reminder of the ministerial process Ɵmeline, please review the wonderful graphic 
explaining the process that Mary H. created.  The board has been busy working with UUA and 
other resources to put into place a strong base for the ministerial transiƟon process to be suc-
cessful. The Board members, as all CVUUS members and friends do, have the best interests of 
CVUUS at heart and want us to conƟnue to be successful and grow. 
 

 Finally, I would like to end this arƟcle with some transparency from the Board.  At our 
Board retreat in August, we came up with 4 main goals to work on this year: 
 

· CreaƟng and implemenƟng the ministerial transiƟon process 
· CelebraƟng the current minister and his tenure at CVUUS 
· Focusing on financials 

with respect to the  
      annual budget 
· Checking our Long Range 

Plan each month as it is a 
living document 

 

 As always, if you have 
any quesƟons or commen-
tary, please feel free to con-
tact any board members.  I 
wish you a wonderful  
November!   Kas Singh 

 

DOUG RICHARDS ALAN MOORE MARY HADLEY 

HANNAH SESSIONS ANN WEBSTER REV. BARNABY 

KAS SINGH KERRI DUQUETTE-HOFFMAN 
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Have You  Discovered Our  CVUUS LIBRARY ?                                              
New Books! Our newest books are currently shelved, for a bit of 
Ɵme, on the windowsill above the low shelves toward the south 
end of the blue room on the lower level of the sanctuary. We’re 
seeking new books by CVUUS authors (Michele Lowy and Bob-
bi Loney), books by Wendell Berry and Anne LamoƩe, Bill  
McKibben’s newest book, The Flag, the Cross, and the StaƟon 
Wagon, and other good books of UU interest. We can also use bookends (book supports), 
small pencil sharpeners. Overdues: Please return or renew books you’ve had out for a month. 
If you’ve borrowed a book and want to share it with another person, have that person check 
out the book directly (using the CVUUS barcode on the back) so we know who actually has 
the book and can clear it from your record. Catalog: There’s a link to our library catalog on 

the CVUUS website under the “Learning” 
heading. We’re happy to locate books for 
you.  Arrange with Office or  
Artley Wolfson awolfson@middlebury.edu. 
   

 CVUUS Author Book Reading 
Tues. Nov 15, 7 pm, Sanctuary 

 

Vermont 
Book Shop 

with CVUUS 
 invites you 
to readings 

from the  
debut works 
of Michele 

Lowy & Bobbi Loney which will be available 
for sale and are now at Vermont Book Shop. 
A Small Door follows a Jewish family who 

flee their home in May 1940 when the Nazis 
invade Belgium. Jenny’s Law tells the story 
of 12 year old Ruby who is determined to 
change the gun culture that surrounds her 

when their way of life is shaƩered by a 
shocking gun accident. 
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Staying Connected 
 

Sunday Morning Social Hour 
(~11 am): Join exchanges aŌer 
worship where we check in with 
each other.  

 

Weekly “Blast” (Wednesdays): 
Provides pathways for connec-
Ɵon with links to our upcoming 
worships, past services, events. 
Not geƫng this weekly email? 
Contact office@cvuus.org. 
 

Yellow Card Milestones &       
Passages: Submit them before 
Sunday at hƩps://
cvuus.breezechms.com/form/
YellowCard 
 

Council of Ministries:  
BreƩ Millier convenes 
reps from our ministry 
groups on 1st Monday 
of month at 5 PM  to 
brainstorm and update 
each other in the Blue 
Room and on Zoom  
assisted by Gordon  
Gibson. Look for the 
link in our Blast and opportuni-
Ɵes galore for you to promote,  
celebrate and stay  connected 
with CVUUS.  

 

Need an update on 
your pledge or  
giving  status?  
Contact our 

bookkeeper Cara Mosier at 
fm@cvuus.org or 203-314-3347 
on Tuesdays when she works 
remotely. 

Roses to… 

...Steve BuƩerfield who has 
been seƫng up his laptop in the 
Blue Room during Social Hour 
so that Zoomers can interact 
with folks who are on site and helps count our offerings.  
 

...Dorothea Langevin who has stepped into many aspects 
of congregaƟonal life, joining Steve in money counƟng, as 
well as the expanding choir and donaƟng chairs to our Blue 
Room for cozy visiƟng. 
 

...Lise Anderson and 
Alan Moore with Laura 
Asermily for coordi-
naƟng the Mexican Con-
sulate Visit and the many 
congregants who helped in-
cluding Rebecca Burton and Mike Small. We counted 150 
people at noon happily visiƟng and enjoying good food. 
Consulate processed a stunning 120 passports as well as 
other documents and volunteers of supporƟng agencies 
got to see each other’s good works and network.  
 

...Karl Lindholm for planning another wonderful All Souls 
service of reflecƟons on our ancestors including new  
member Tom Morgan who has joined our worship team.  
 

...Bobbi Loney for coordinaƟng another great Crop Walk 
fundraising and aƩendance effort. 
 

...Abi and Bill Sessions and Carol Harden  for pitching in 
on gatekeeping needs. 
 

..Bob House for coordinaƟng our arrangements with 
Plouffes toward servicing our exisƟng heaƟng system and 
planning for our future one and many other faciliƟes tasks 
along with Paul Stone, Miles Peterle, Mitch Kramer, ScoƩ 
Barkdoll, Jean Terwilliger and Alan Moore. 
 

...Michele Lowy for her steadfast cooking efforts from 
baked goods for community meals to AboliƟon Kitchen 
prep with kids in RE to her Caring Network responses. 

Gordon 

BreƩ 

Lise 
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COVID POLICY

 
 
 

CVUUS Safe Congrega-
Ɵon Team: Alan Moore, 
Will Porter,  Poppy Rees, 
Mike Greenwood, Laura 
Asermily, Rev. Barnaby, 
Ronnie Romano.   

· Masking opƟonal for CVUUS worship 
     Those who wish to mask can sit anywhere  
      they’d like or in a reserved area for those 
      who prefer to be masked on the west side. 
     We recommend that you test regularly and 
     have rapid tests in our lobby and welcome  
     your donaƟon of extra rapid tests.  
· Masking opƟonal in small CVUUS 

groups (try to offer zoom opƟon)  
· Outside groups can make their own 

masking decisions 
· Take Care! Let in the Air! Follow our 

venƟlaƟon guidelines posted on signs. 
· VaccinaƟons and boosters strongly  
      encouraged! It's safe to get both flu  
     shot and new COVID booster at same  
     Ɵme. Available at Middlebury pharma 
     cies, Middlebury Regional EMS (next to 
     Porter Hospital) and Addison County  
     Home Health & Hospice. Contact our  
     Caring Network if you want a ride. 

CVUUS ZOOM: Ask Laura (388-8080 or 
office@cvuus.org)  how you can request a 
cvuus zoom meeƟng. To "claim host" 
once you are in: Click on your name in 
“parƟcipants” and scroll down below the 
list of names and click "claim host" and 
where it asks for the "host key", put in 
these 6 numbers:  364568.  Click claim.   

CVUUS HOSTS  
RETREATS & EVENTS 

We conƟnue to welcome groups. Our next 
door neighbors Mary Johnson Child Care   
Center staff appreciate use of our parking lot 
during the week. Watch our online calendar . 
--Al-Anon meets weekly on Wednesdays 1:30
-2:30 pm in Fenn Chapel , seeks anonymity. 
--ESL Class meets in Fellowship Hall on Tues-
days and Thursdays from 9-11am. 
--Hawthorne Club Speaker Event (Howard 
Dean), Thur. Nov 10, 7:30 pm, Sanctuary 
--Anna Sun Memorial Service, Sat. Nov 19, 
10:30 am, Sanctuary & Fellowship 
 

Mexican Consulate Visit 2022  

 
 

Addison  
Allies 

Open Door Clinic 

150 passports issued 
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CVUUS Seasons of Life Fund 
 

Share your joy or concern with the CVUUS community. Members and friends 
can commemorate personal milestones and passages through financial giŌs to 
CVUUS that provide extra 

money for us to fulfill our mission 
statement. The names of the donors 
are noted in our monthly newsleƩer. 
There is no minimum amount and the 
size of your donaƟon will not be made 
public. Please consider the  Seasons of 
Life Fund the next Ɵme you―or some-
one you know ―want to honor a 
birthday, marriage, reƟrement, anni-
versary, death, or achievement.  

Our Caring Network provides support, such as calls, visits, meals, and rides, to 
those in need and well as access to KN95 masks or rapid test kits. Please con-
tact Kathryn Schloff (kathrynschloff@gmailcom or 349-5264) to make arrange-

ments or to join her, Michele Lowy, Dale Birdsall, Ted Scheu, Marjorie Carsen, Ginny  
Ashenfelter and Lynne Balman in this meaningful work. Stay posted on efforts they are 
making to support us in life passages such as end of life planning and dealing with health 
condiƟons like long term COVID and demenƟa.  

Visit www.uua.org to learn about the wider work of UUA and our affiliates.                         
Visit www.cvuus.org to explore our happenings and most current calendar. 

Online Giving hƩps://cvuus.breezechms.com/give/online  See how to 
choose opƟons here or by code to right. Pledge for 2022-23 here. 

Wheel of Life CVUUS commemorates births and deaths. Milestones and 
Passages are shared each Sunday. Also see Seasons of Life Fund below.  

Catherine Goldsmith, 11/17 
Layne Chant 11/18 
Jude Sylvia 11/18 
Steel Roark 11/20 

Sina Adam (Richards) 11/21 
Kathryn Schloff 11/22 
Hendrix Sylvia 11/22 
Tom Morgan 11/24 

Johanna Nichols 11/26 
Jude Stein 11/26 

Missing you? Contact Office! 

Pam Berenbaum 11/1 
Ted Scheu 11/2 

Caroline Carpenter 11/2 
Martha Soderberg 11/8 

Declan Timmons 11/8 
Gayle Muenchow, 11/9 

Jason Duquette-Hoffman 11/11 
Theresa Gleason 11/13 

India Danyow 11/14 
Doug Smith 11/15 



Champlain Valley Unitarian Universalist Society  
2 Duane Court 
Middlebury, VT 05753 
 
Return Service Requested 
 

Champlain Valley  
Unitarian Universalist Society 

 

2 Duane Court, Middlebury, VT 05753 
Located at Duane Court & Charles Avenue 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION:  

(802) 388-8080; office@cvuus.org 
Office Hours: M—F, mornings 

Visit our web site at www.cvuus.org. 
And Facebook page CVUUSVT 

 
MINISTER 

Rev. Barnaby Feder 
388-8080 (office) 
989-9303 (cell) 

989-7197 (home) 
Email: revbarnaby@cvuus.org 

 
 
 

 

CVUUS Board of Trustees 
Doug Richards – President         Members At Large: 
Kerri DuqueƩe-Hoffman  – Vice-President          Mary Hadley 
Ann Webster – Treasurer                            Hannah Sessions                
Kas Singh — Clerk    Alan Moore               

CVUUS Leaders 
Caring Network –  Kathryn Schloff  349-5264 
Council of Ministries — BreƩ Millier 989-8685, Gordon Gibson 
DonaƟon Ministry —TBD 
FaciliƟes – Bob House 989-5050 
Fellowship—Mike Greenwood 349-5653 
Finance—Ann Webster 388-7506 
Green Sanctuary — Elizabeth Golden 598-2388 
Library & InformaƟon Resources – Artley Wolfson 989-7081 
Membership Queries— Marjorie Carsen 453-8457 
Music Ministry  — Carol Harden 989-8783 
Pastoral Care —Jordan Young, Marjorie Carsen 
Religious ExploraƟon Council – Tracey Harrington, Jess Rouse 
Safe CongregaƟon—Alan Moore  865-335-2028 
Small Group Ministry — Doug Richards 989-9387 
Worship Team – Abi Sessions 349-8147 
 

CVUUS Staff 
Bookkeeper – Cara Mosier (fm@cvuus.org, 203-314-3347)  
Music  – Ronnie Romano (music@cvuus.org, 201-388-4038) 
Religious ExploraƟon – Poppy Rees (re@cvuus.org, 349-8508) 
Office Manager – Laura Asermily (office@cvuus.org, 388-8080) 
Custodian— Keith Rickerby (989-6036) 

 

TRUSTING CHANGE: November 
Worship Services 10 am 

In our sanctuary (masking opƟonal) &  Zoom  

 Followed by Social Hour 

RADICAL LOVE GIVEAWAY Underway! 

CVUUS Open Mic Night Sat. Nov 12, 7 PM 
More inside and at cvuus.org 


